Post- WCIT statement by civil society organizations present at the workshop ‘Governing the internet’ held in Rio de Janeiro from November 26-28. 

At the World Conference on International Telecommunication (WCIT) conference in Dubai, 156 world governments negotiated new International Telecommunication Regulations (ITRs). We as civil society organizations want to express our concern at the lack of transparency, openness, and public consultations that marked the national preparatory processes and the WCIT discussion in Dubai.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mindful of the upcoming review of the World Summit on the Information Society process we call upon states to recognize the importance of upholding human rights in all spheres, including the Internet

We further call upon governments to recognize the importance of ensuring meaningful and sustainable civil society participation in all internet governance and policy-making processes which should be both transparent and accountable.

1. We urge governments to promote universal, affordable, high quality and equitable access to the internet 

1. Recognizing the necessity of net neutrality for protection of human rights and for innovation we call for the promotion of network equality so that access is free from discrimination, filtering or control on commercial, political or other grounds. 

1. Noting that the internet is a medium for both public and private exchange of views and information across boundaries, we call on governments and non state actors to respect and protect freedom of expression online.

1. Taking into account that privacy is a fundamental human right, we urge the governments and service providers to take all legal, procedural and technical steps necessary to guarantee the right to protection of personal data, including traffic and indirectly identifiable data; the right to secure private communications, including the right to online anonymity and pseudonimity; and the right to be free from unwarranted surveillance and all forms of eavesdropping

1. Realizing that the cultural and linguistic diversity should be protected as legitimate speech, but also as common cultural heritage that enriches humankind as a whole, exhort governments and service providers to foster and promote the expressions of such diversity without constraints based on cultural, religious or gender bias.
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